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Town of Shallotte

Planning Board Meeting
February 14, 2017
6:30 PM

The Shallotte Planning Board met for their regularly scheduled meeting on February 14, 2017 at the Shallotte Town Hall Meeting Chambers with Justin Whiteside presiding. 

 
Members Present: Gregg Rupp, Glenn Humbert Evelyn Madison, Justin Whiteside, Steve DeRose, Dennis Winters and Elwood Cheers. 
Members Absent:  
Staff Present:  Robert Lewis and Debra White
Aldermen Liaison: Absent
1. Agenda Amendments: None
2. Public Comments: None
3. Approval of Minutes: Dennis Winters motioned to approve the January 10, 2017 minutes as read, seconded by Evelyn Madison.  The motion passed 7 yes, 0 no.
4. (Planning and Zoning) Election of Planning Board Officers 

Gregg Rupp nominated Dennis Winters as Chair person. There were no other nomination for chairperson. Dennis Winters nominated Gregg Rupp as Vice-Chairperson. There were no other nominations for vice-chair person.
Action Taken:
Gregg Rupp motioned that the Shallotte Planning Board elect the Planning Board Officers. Motion second by Steve DeRose The motion passed 7 yes, 0 no.

5. (Planning and Zoning 17-002)  Rezoning Petition for 61 Red Bug Road - Mr. Jerry Cheers has submitted a petition for the rezoning of ±11.00 acres located at 61 Red Bug Road (PID#18200124 & 18200120) from Residential Agricultural Manufactured (RAM-15) to Business (B-2).  The subject property(s) are located within the Town’s Extra Territorial Jurisdiction (ETJ). Please consider all land uses allowed in the B-2 zoning designation when considering the rezoning.

a) Recommend approval of rezoning and the Planning Board Zoning Statement.


Action Taken:

Evelyn Madison motioned that the Shallotte Planning Board recommend to the Board of Aldermen approval of the Zoning statement, Motion second by Dennis Winters. The motion passed 7 yes, 0 no. 

Justin Whiteside motioned that the Shallotte Planning Board recommend to the Board of Aldermen approval of the rezoning of ±11.00 acres located at 61 Red Bug Road (PID#18200124 & 18200120) from RAM-15 to B-2.  Motion second by Gregg Rupp. The motion passed 7 yes, 0 no.

6. (Planning and Zoning #17-003) Rezoning Petition for 466 Gray Bridge Drive SW - Mr. & Mrs. Parris & Pam Burris have submitted a petition for the rezoning of ±0.53 acres located at 466 Gray Bridge Drive SW (PID#198CA025) from Residential (R-10) to Residential Manufactured (RM-10).  Please consider all land uses allowed in the RM-10 zoning designation when considering the rezoning.

a) Recommend approval of rezoning and the Planning Board Zoning Statement.

Action Taken:
Dennis Winters motioned that the Shallotte Planning Board recommend to the Board of Aldermen approval of the Zoning statement, Motion second by Steve DeRose. The motion passed 7 yes, 0 no. 

Evelyn Madison motioned that the Shallotte Planning Board recommend to the Board of Aldermen approval of the rezoning ±0.53 acres located at 466 Gray Bridge Drive SW (PID#198CA025) from   R-10 to RM-10.  Motion second by Dennis Winters. The motion passed 7 yes, 0 no.

7. Discussion Items
a. Staff Report/ Development Activity

8. Adjournment

Gregg Rupp made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Justin Whiteside. The motion passed 7 yes 0 no. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
_______________________
Debra Horn, 
Planning Board Clerk 
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